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An exhibit featuring the artifacts and storyline of the  

Birmingham History Center at the  

 

Alabama Power Archives Museum  

600 North 18
th

 St.  

Birmingham, AL  

205 -257 -2067  

 

Exhibit Dates:  - May 15 ð August 8, 2014  

 



Newsletter      Birmingham history Center        age 2 
Note from the Director 

Artifact of the Month – Altadena Country Club 

!ǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊŜƳƻǎǘ ƛƴǘŜǊǇǊŜǘŜǊ ƻŦ ƳŜǘǊƻǇƻƭƛǘŀƴ .ƛǊƳƛƴƎƘŀƳΩǎ 
history, we will enable the public to understand more 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǘȅΩǎ Ǉŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǇŜ ƛǘǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ 

P  

We always keep an eye open for local enterprises 
that are closing their doors after many years of 
service.  The last tee time at the Altadena Country 
Club occurred in May of this year.  With help from 
the golf pro, Jeff Copeland, the History Center was 

It has been fascinating over the past few weeks to see the end of 
official recognition of the Confederate flag as the states of South 
Carolina and Mississippi consider its removal from public places.  It 
is unfortunate that this comes about because of a horrible act of 
terrorism but it is a long time in coming.  There is no question that 
the flag issue has been divisive for too long. 

However, it does cause a problem for museums that collect artifacts related to the 
Civil War.  Can and should the flag be displayed?  The History Center has a 
Confederate Reunion Banner in its collection.  Representing the 3rd Alabama Cavalry, 
it was displayed at Confederate Veteran’s Reunions that were held in Birmingham in 
1908, 1916 and 1926.  As its main purpose at the time was to celebrate the brother-
hood of those veterans, when the time comes, we will put the banner on exhibit. 

Altadena County Club Scorecard and Club Champion Plaque 

able to save several photographs, 
scorecards, and the Men’s Club 
Championship plaque for its collection. 
The club property will be annexed by 
the City of Vestavia for a housing 
development and possible park.  The 
course will soon be gone but its history 
remains in good hands.   
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Eighteenth Street North 

We will recognize our responsibility to help build a better futureτ
locally, regionally, nationally, and globallyτthrough history. We 
will bring a credible and authoritative historical  perspective to 
bear on civic issues, and we will help to shape the future by 
fostering historical scholarship and understanding. 
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The Hewitt House was one 
of the first hotels in 
Birmingham.  It’s owner in 
1885 was Andrew Eubank, 
who happened to also be 
one of the first dentists in 
the city.  It is now the 
location of the police 
department parking lot. 

The Alabama Grocery 
Company operated by Sid 
Lee from 1901 to 1927.  
For most of that time the 
company's main business 
was bottling and 
distributing Buffalo Rock 
Ginger Ale. 

Constructed in 1893, the 
U.S. Courthouse and 
Post Office was designed 
by William Freret, who 
later became the 
Supervising Architect of 
the United States.  The 
building was torn down 
in the 1920’s.  The 
McWane Science Center 
parking deck is now at 
that location. 
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Eighteenth Street North (cont.) 

Every museum needs help to achieve its vision. Fortunately, we are 
not alone in wanting to help people make meaningful and personal 
connections to history.  Throughout greater Birmingham, there are 
many who share this passion. We need their help. 
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The Penney Savings 
Bank building (now 
known as the Pythian 
Building) was built in 
1913.   It was 
designed by Wallace 
Rayfield, a noted 
African-American 
architect.  Today, it is 
the home of the 
History Center 
offices. 

The Roden Hotel was an unfinished high-
rise hotel designed by William Weston.  
Jokingly known as “America’s best 
ventilated hotel,” its framework was 
erected in 1913 but the hotel was never 
completed. 

The Federal Building and United 
States Courthouse designed in 
1916 was rededicated in honor 
of Circuit Court Judge Robert S. 
Vance who was killed by a mail 
bomb in December 1989.  

The Alabama 
Power Building is 
a 217-foot tall Art 
Deco-style 
skyscraper, built in 
1925 as the 
headquarters 
office of the 
Alabama Power 
Company. It is 
crowned by the 
statue of Electra 
(a bronze casting 
covered in gold 
leaf). 
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We will recognize our responsibility to help build a better futureτ
locally, regionally, nationally, and globallyτthrough history. We 
will bring a credible and authoritative historical  perspective to 
bear on civic issues, and we will help to shape the future by 
fostering historical scholarship and understanding. 
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Charles Parnell Visits Birmingham 

Charles Stewart Parnell (1846-1891) is often considered to be, 
along with Benjamin Disreali and William Gladstone, one of 
the three great politicians of the British Isles in the 19th 
century.  A leader of the Irish Home Rule Party, Parnell's 
remarkable career as a fighter for Irish independence was only 
cut short by an affair with a married woman (Katharine 
O'Shea) and his early death at the age of 45. 
 
In 1872, Parnell traveled to Alabama to visit his brother, John 
Parnell, a successful peach farmer in the eastern part of the  

Parnell returned to England and began 
his meteoric rise in British politics.  One 
wonders if the hotel in Birmingham 
had been better and the train not 
derailed that a career in Alabama 
politics might have been in the 
cards.  But then the movie "Parnell,"  
(1937) starring Clark Gable as Parnell 
and Myrna Loy as Mrs. O'Shea would 
never have been made.   

state.  Hearing of the founding of a new city, the brothers boarded a train bound for 
Birmingham with the idea of investing in the city's iron industry.  When the train 
derailed outside of the city, the Parnell's changed their minds about investing, 
especially when they finally entered Birmingham.  Years later, in his biography of his 
famous brother John Parnell wrote that Birmingham "had one small, dirty wooden 
hotel, full of adventurers who had come there in the hope of getting work on the 
railroad and mines.  The hotel was a miserable place and very crowded, and we were 
constantly in dread of having five or six not too cleanly strangers sleeping in the same 
room." 
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BHS Supporters in 2015 

!ǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊŜƳƻǎǘ ƛƴǘŜǊǇǊŜǘŜǊ ƻŦ ƳŜǘǊƻǇƻƭƛǘŀƴ .ƛǊƳƛƴƎƘŀƳΩǎ 
history, we will enable the public to understand more 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǘȅΩǎ Ǉŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǇŜ ƛǘǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ 
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Benefactor 
 

Thomas E. Jernigan, Sr. Foundation, Henry Lynn, Garland 
Smith, Alice and Tom Williams 

 

Premium 
 

Francis Crockard, Jefferson County Historical Association, Sallie and 
Jim Johnson, Mr. and Mrs. William Rushton, III, Bayard Tynes 

 

Supporter 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Allen, Mr. and Mrs. Harry Bradford, Charles and Mary Ruth 
Caldwell, Patrick Cather, Ed and Lila Hardin, David Herring, Mr. and Mrs. William 

Hulsey, D. Paul Jones, Jr., Terry Oden, Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ritchie, David Tharpe, 
Lucille Thompson 

 

Friend 
 

Leah and George Atkins, Arlington Historical Association, Tony Bell, Harold and Nancy Blach, Mary 
Bledsoe, John Brock, Henry Crommelin, Betsy Dumas, Mr. and Mrs. James Halsey, Jr., Mr. and 

Mrs. James Hancock, Mary Hubbard, Bill and Yvonne Jenkins, Mr. and Mrs. Willard McCall, Nelda 
Osment, Joan and J. Wray Pierce, Bill Pradat, Laura and Erskine Ramsey, Gates and Margo Shaw, 

Mr. and Mrs. James Shepherd, John Schoppert, Hansen and Melissa Slaughter, Lisa Smith, Mr. and 
Mrs. Mel Smith, Nancy and Murray Smith, Dansby Stewart, George Thompson, Dr. Jack Trigg, Mr. 

and Mrs. George Wheelock, III, Lynda Whitney 
 

Individual/Family 
 

John Coleman, Jane and Charles Ellis, Shirley Evans, David and Terri Glasgow, Dr. and Mrs. Juan 
Gutierrez, Mr. and Mrs. Francis Hare,  Rona Harper, Martha and Chervis Isom, Susan Justice, 

Suzanne Lucas, Kevin Middleton, Millbrook Study Club, Bruce Rawls, Elberta Reid, Mr. and Mrs. 
William Satterfield, John Spinks, Louise Vance, Greg and Sandy Vitalis, Sally Woolley, Janis Zeanah 

 

Thanks to all for your support! 
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Volunteers Needed 

P  

If you're interested in history 
consider volunteering at the 
Birmingham History Center.  
Right now, we have work 
waiting for skilled volunteers 
interested in contributing to 
the blog, “310 Pythian 
Place,” and help in the 
collections department with 
artifact accessioning. 

TIME COMMITMENT: 
 

A minimum commitment of three 
hours per week for a 3-month period 
is required for continuity. 
 
Volunteer opportunities on site will 
be available Monday - Friday; 9:00 
a.m.- 4:30 p.m.  Go to our website for 
more information. 

 

QUALIFICATIONS NEEDED: 
 

• Must be age 18 or older 
• Familiar with basic computer skills 
• Reliable and responsible 
• Able to work independently as well  
    as with a group 
• Have a genuine interest in history 
• Good organizational skills 



  Stamp 
310 18th Street North, Suite 401 
Birmingham, AL  35203 

Birmingham History Center  
 

 
The Birmingham History Center is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit 
formed in 2004 by a group of preservation-minded citizens 
who wanted a repository and exhibit platform for artifacts 
of local history  Thanks primarily to a bequest from the 
Thomas E. Jernigan, Sr. foundation and other donors, the 
History Center operates from offices at 310 18th Street 
North, Suite 401 in Birmingham, across from the Lyric 
Theatre in the Pythian Building.  

 

 
Officers  

 
Dr. Bayard Tynes, Chairman 

Fox De Funiak, III, Co-President 
Garland Smith, Co-President 

Samuel A. Rumore, Jr., Vice-President 
Alice Williams - Treasurer 

 
Board of Directors  

 
William A. Bell, Jr.  

Harry Bradford  
Thomas Carruthers, Jr. 

Patrick Cather 
Connie Grund  

Wyatt R. Haskell  
Anne Heppenstall  

Mary Hubbard  
Thomas E. Jernigan, Jr. 

John Nixon 
Terry Oden 

William A. Tharpe 
Scott Vowell  
Lee Woehle 

 
 

Mission Statement   
 
The Birmingham History Center seeks to educate 

and entertain the general public by collecting, 
preserving and presenting the comprehensive 

history of the Birmingham region.  

 


